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IHBC WALES BRANCH MEETING HELD ON THE 22nd NOVEMBER 2013
IN THE DOGELLAU THI OFFICE ABOVE THE TIC, TY MEIRION, ELDON SQUARE,DOLGELLAU LL40 1PU
In Attendance:  Ron Douglass, Dave Jump, Debra Lewis, John Ellis and Rory Wilson
1. Apologies. 
1.1. Apologies were received from Trefor Thorpe,Neil Maylan,Tim  Strang, Dewi Williams, Tina Lloyd,Glyn Jones,Nathan Blanchard, Gwilym H Jones, Arwel Ll Thomas and Lindsay Cuddy.
2. Minutes of the IHBC Wales Branch Meeting held on the 28th June 2013 at Glyndwr University, Mold Road, Wrexham LL11 2AW.
2.1. The minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a true record of the meeting (Proposed RD seconded JE).
3. Matters arising from the above meeting.

3.1. Under  item 3.1.the meeting could not recall if the action by NB had happened or not. (Action NB) Following the meeting NB provided DJ with : http://www.senedd.assemblywales.org/documents/s14876/Inquiry%20into%20the%20Welsh%20Governments%20historic%20environment%20policy%20-%20Report%20-%20March%202013.pdf 
3.2. Under item 3.2. DJ agreed to seek feedback from Neil Maylan regarding the the IfA workshop on the Heritage Bill .(Action DJ)
3.3. Under item 6.1.DJ informed the meeting on the position of Vibrant and Viable Places (VVP). This is the next regeneration initiative being rolled out in Wales but it has a significantly reduced budget than its predecessors. The first stage bidding round has happened with both winners and loosers. The second stage bidding round is presently taking place with the final winners finding out early next year. A discussion took place regarding eligibility and potential impacts. Following this discussion DJ reported that the Historic Building Grants Scheme now operates in a new way assessing and processing all applications at one annual meeting in order to commit the annual budget from all the applications received in the period prior to the meeting.
3.4. Under item 7.1. DJ informed the meeting that it appeared that LC had emailed him on the 23rd June but he had not received it. To rectify this matter DJ provided a copy handout including photographs sent by LC. (see attached)
(Hi Dave, 

 This is a quick note to send apologies for the next branch meeting, and to provide an update on stuff going on here.

 1. The Penarth Pavilion site visit was great. Bonnine Kitching from Purcell with her contractor  gave a tour of the interior, and then we went to the project office for a presentation from a Trustee and Bonnie on the project and contract. Peter Thomas from the Vale was there too, plus a number of ex Vale officers who came along to see how things had moved on. There were 15 of us, 6 of whom were members. I thought after that some leaflets would be good to hand out, all those attending had a conservation interest. I'll get in touch with Lydia to send unless you have some from conferences etc.

2. There has been no contact with the Cadw heritage Bill External Reference Group, save for that update I set a month or so ago,

3. Last month I met an architect based near Lampeter to talk through membership. Jon Edwards is supporting his initial application.

4. There are still 5 places going for the Cadw Heritage Cottage visit in September,)
Best wishes, Lindsay
3.5. Under item 7.3. DL reported further on the Leighton Farm and the Sub-Medieval House Scheme and asked it the meeting thought that the visit should happen during the early spring when the repair works are well underway or perhaps shortly. The meeting favoured the former and DL agreed to send DJ a link to the images and information that was on the blog. (action DL &DJ)
3.6. Under item 8.1. DJ explained the position regarding the present threats to some of our Railway Heritage. A discussion took place and RW agreed with DJ that we need to bring this to the attention of our Director and to Central Office. (action DJ)
4. The 2013 IHBC Wales Branch AGM
4.1. DJ informed that it had been planed to host the AGM at the usual time but to hold it at the Gateway Centre in Shropshire due to changes with the BHF. Unfortunately we have had to postpone the AGM in order to coincide with the IHBC AGM and the election of Representatives for Branches early next year. Time and date of the IHBC Wales Branch AGM TBA in due course. (action DJ)
5. The Heritage Bill (update)
5.1. DJ updated the meeting saying as well as the IHBC consultation response a fantastic comprehensive response was had by all Welsh local authorities in meeting the consultation deadline set by Cadw. DL and DJ emphasised that generally there appeared to be a concensus of opinion by the LA’s and the IHBC to the set questions even though there was a concensus that a number of questions appeared to be ambiguous. DJ thought that the results would be made known early in the New Year. (action Cadw)
6. Vibrant and Viable Places VVP
6.1. As DJ had explained the position under item 3.3. a discussion on this topic took place. DJ confirmed that upto £90 million of targeted regeneration investment by the Welsh Government for the next three financial years had already undergone the stage one round in which all 22 local authorities had made bids. DJ said only half of them had been successful and luckily his authority was one of them.  JE reported on the next stage of HLF funding i.e. THI which is now called ( TH ) Townscape Heritage. JE confirmed that the SNPA has made a bid for a share of the £14 million pot in order to continue the Dolgellau scheme.
7. Proposed North and South Wales visits/events (update)

7.1. DJ reported on the emails he had received fron Neil Maylan regarding proposing a joint IfA/IHBC Wales Branch workshop.Neil Maylan informed at the last IfA Cymru Committe meeting we were discussing our future workshop programme and a suggested topic was “ Archaeology around buildings” which would look at the setting and the curtilage. It was thought that this would be an issue of interest to members of both Institutes for a joint workshop in late Autumn 2014.
In order to gauge members agreement please can you email DJ as soon as possible but no latter than the IHBC Wales Branch AGM TBA (action DJ & NM)
8. The impacts affecting LACO’s in Wales.
8.1. RW opened the discussion with his concerns that Ceredigion Council still do not have a CO in post. He explained that the DC officers are very professional and accommodating but they are no compensation for a specialist dedicated officer.
8.2. DJ reminded the meeting of the level of decline to date informed by the IHBC and English surveys on this topic. DJ explained that we are about to experience what the English local authorities have already experienced over the past few years. DJ said in Wales we already operate on a skeleton coverage and it would be virtually impossible to provide a quality service if our resourced became reduced even further.
9. IHBC Wales Branch Officer’s Reports
9.1. RD reported on the branch accounts;
£512 in the Current Account

£101 in the Reserve Account 

£2,033 in the Bonus Account 
9.2. RW reported that the RSAW are seeking to set up a Conservation Group and thought that it would be useful if there was a website link between the IHBC and RSAW websites. RW reported that Richard Dean had attended the first meeting in Cardiff and RW would seek some feedback. DJ said he would email RW with Peter Badcock’s email details it@ihbc.org.uk so he could put forward the proposal.(action DJ & RW)
9.3. DJ reported on the difficulties he had encountered in trying to arrange IHBC Wales Branch meetings lately. He informed the meeting that the Video Conferencing facilities previously used between North South and mid Wales had encountered IT difficulties as well as finding himself and other committee members with insufficient time available to travel to meetings. DJ thanked JE and Gwilym H Jones and the SNPA for their kind hospitality in allowing us to hold a branch meeting in their Dolgellau Office. DJ table a copy print out of the branch website and confirmed the need for us all to keep an eye on it. He pointed out that most of the information on it is bang upto date but under Events in Wales the opposite was the case. He then emphasised that this is possible due to the fact that we have not had an events officer on the branch committee for some years now but this must not be used as an excuse for maintaining quality information.(action DJ and all)
9.4. DL informed the meeting that the submission for the Gus Astley Award has increased as well as the prize from£400 to £500… DL to provide a note for DJ.
(action DL&DJ)
10. AOB
10.1.None.
11. Date and time of the next meeting TBA.
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